Residents vote ‘No’ on SESR
annual fee

By ALEC ETHEREDGE | Managing Editor

With all but provisional ballots counted, the results are in from Tuesday’s vote to
determine if residents and property owners in unincorporated areas of South

Shelby County would pay an annual fee to support Southeast Shelby Rescue.

The results were heavily one-sided with each of the three categories being voted

on receiving a “No” vote from the majority of voters.

With residents rejecting each option, there will be no Southeast Shelby
Emergency Medical Services District established, there will be no annual fee

charged to property owners and there will be no interim trustees.

The first options on the ballot was to determine if there would be a district created
and read, “Shall there be formed the Southeast Shelby Emergency Medical

Services District?”
There were 1,424 votes against it and 223 votes for.

The second option up for vote on the ballot was to determine if there would be an
annual fee to be charged and read, “Shall the service charge schedule of the
Southeast Shelby Emergency Medical Services District, as proposed and
advertised in the Shelby County Reporter, be approved and adopted?”

Voters also decided against this option with 1,486 “No” votes and 163 “Yes”

votes.

The final option on the ballot was to determine if there would be a board of
trustees and read, “Shall the following named individuals: Chuck Payne, Mike
Gannon, Chris Peters, Mike Scroggins, and Mindy Nash be elected as Interim
Trustees of the Southeast Shelby Emergency Medical Services District to serve
until an election can be held in accordance with the applicable provisions of Act
No. 62 of the 1977 First Special Session, as amended by Act No. 79-369, Acts of
Alabama, and as further amended by Act No. 82-663, Acts of Alabama, and again
amended by Act No. 99-245, Acts of Alabama?”



There were 1,404 votes against and 235 votes for.

Overall, residents made their voices heard with 1,650 showing up to the Shelby

County Exhibition Center to vote on Tuesday.

According to Coby Carden with Southeast Shelby Rescue, the vote was brought
up because they didn’t have the funds to continue running two trucks, much less

run two trucks 24 hours a day, seven days a week.

Before the vote, Carden didn’t know if they would be able to sustain their services
without help from an annual fee or that they may have to at least get rid of their

current six-day, 10-hour a week truck to only have one running 24 hours.

Residents were torn on the vote with many wanting to support the emergency

service in the unincorporated areas, while others felt blindsided.

They were also concerned about the proposal including the possibility of a lien

being placed on their property and even foreclosure if the annual fee wasn’t paid.

Each household in the unincorporated zone covered by the new district would
have been required to pay $80 a year on up to 100 acres to help fund Southeast
Shelby EMS. It would have been $25 for each additional 100 acres with a cap of
$250.

Vacant properties up to 100 acres would have cost $50 annually and would have

been an extra $25 for each additional 100 acres with a cap of $250.

Many have opened up by saying they would be open to donations but didn’t like
being forced to pay a fee with the possibility of the lien and foreclosure being a

main underlying issue.



